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 God in all things 

 

Remembrance Day 1918 - 2018 

 

November 11, 2018 - It is 100 years since the armistice was signed to end 

WWI.  A day we remember and commemorate the men and women who have 

fought, been hurt or died in many wars and conflicts.  It all seems so sad and 

pointless to consider the waste and 

destruction of war, and yet at times in human 

history war is necessary to ensure that 

people can defend themselves and their 

freedoms.  In John 15 it says, 'Greater love has 

no one than this: to lay down one’s life for one’s 

friends.' (John 15:13).   

 

War is riddled with stories of sacrifice and 

love where lives have been given up to save 

others. On ANZAC Day and Remembrance 

day in particular, we remember and 

commemorate the great sacrifices made by 

our armed services.   

 

As I reflect on days such as this, I am always drawn to the spiritual parallels that 

are part of our own personal struggles and conflicts.  It is God who looks at a 

broken world, sees us in great peril and chooses to go to war against that 

which would destroy us.  He sends his Son into battle to engage the enemy and 

suffers and dies in our place. Jesus is the ultimate friend who lays down his life 

for each one of us, not to be heroic or out of duty but out of a complete and 

perfect love. 

 

Lest we forget. 

 
Mark Rathjen, Principal 
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From the Principal 

Reception Mid-Year intake to be offered at 

St Peters in 2019 
 

Recently the St Peters School Council approved a 

change to our enrolment policy. From next year, 

our school will be offering a mid-year intake at 

Reception.  

From the beginning of Term 3 2019, students who 

are of the appropriate age* and deemed ready, after 

discussions with parents and teaching staff, will be 

eligible to begin Reception. These students will, in 

effect, have six terms of Reception as they will 

complete Reception in the following year.  A 

comprehensive readiness program is being 

developed to assist the transition over the first two 

terms of the year. 

* Any student turning five during the period 1st May to 

31st October could be eligible to join this program. 
 

We will initially open this to students in our ELC 

and then to the wider community if there are 

spaces available.  If you have a child who you think 

would be ready for Reception in mid-2019 please 

discuss with Mrs Gaskell or myself.  Should you 

know of any families outside our community who 

may be interested in the program, please let them 

know and suggest they contact the school.  At our 

next Principal’s Tour on Thursday 22 November 

we will certainly be sharing this new initiative with 

any visitors.  

We are excited about the possibilities this avails for 

students who are ready for school at this time. It 

also creates some new opportunities for our ELC 

and school for next year and beyond. 

Should you have any questions about this please 

contact me. 

Mid-Year Intake  

Wednesday 12 December 2018 
The day after the last day of school is an important 

day on the school calendar.  On Wednesday 12 

December, we will hold our now annual Numeracy 

Interviews.  These have proven to be critical days 

for us as we run through some numeracy testing 

which gives us an additional insight to students’ 

mathematics understanding.  Over the past two 

years, the Numeracy Interview has helped us to 

build up a bank of important data for each child, to 

track their improvement, identify any gaps and then 

plan for the year ahead. The interviews require 

something like 15 to 30 minutes to conduct and we 

like to run them with the child’s ‘next year’ teacher 

so that they gain an insight to each child’s numeracy 

needs.  We would encourage every family to delay 

holidays until after the Numeracy Interview is 

completed.  More information will be forthcoming 

on this as we get closer to the end of the school 

year.  

Numeracy Interviews 

We have one more Principal’s Tour scheduled in 2018.  This will be held on Thursday 22 November starting at 

9.00am.  Please encourage anyone you know who is considering St Peters to book in for a tour. If this date is 

not convenient, we can offer tours at other times on request. 

Principal’s Tour 

Congratulations to all students who took part in 

the Australian Maths competition last term 

(different to the ICAS comp mentioned last week). 

We had a high number of students involved and 

once again the results were very encouraging. 
 

The following students gained recognition for 

excellent results by being awarded either a credit 

or distinction. 
 

Certificates to all participants were presented at 

Whole School meeting today. 

Australian Maths  

Competition Results 

Yolanna D - Distinction 

Riley H- Credit 

Annabelle M - Credit 

Olivia M- Credit 

Aleksei W - Distinction 

Lachlan M - Credit 

Sari E - Credit 

Madeleine M - Credit 

Oska M - Credit 

Finn R - Credit 

Keegan S - Credit 

Jake T - Distinction 

Sebby V - Credit 

Oscar L - Distinction 

Joshua M - Credit 

Elijah M - Distinction 

Jaiden S - Credit 

Sam S - Credit 

Hanno D - Credit 

Ronan D - Credit 

PE Week is always a highlight for our 

students.  Thanks to Mrs Rawinksi and all staff for 

creating a fun and active program once again this 

year. We have been enjoying many and varied 

activities such as dance, bike riding, footy clinics, 

adventure playground and skipping, while the 

Year 7s tried hard to beat the staff in relays and 

volleyball.  We are thankful that we can enjoy being 

physically active.  

PE Week 
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IB Learners     
strive to be 
 
 
Inquirers 
 
 
 
 
Knowledgeable 
 
 
 
 
Thinkers 
 
 
 
 
Communicators 
 
 
 
 
Principled 
 
 
 
 
Open-minded 
 
 
 
 
Caring 
 
 
 
 
Risk-takers 
 
 
 
 
Balanced 
 
 
 
 
Reflective 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IB Learner 
Profile 

Week 3 and 4 have been busy times in classrooms continuing with the busy and engaging 

learning programme and also completing the annual standardised testing. 

 

In Reception the students complete the Performance Indicators in Primary 

School (PIPS) - once at the beginning of the year and again at the end of 

Reception. This assessment of literacy and numeracy can assist with assessing 

progress of students in their first year at primary school. 

 

At the end of year one through to seven, we use the Progressive Achievement 

Tests (PAT) which are a publication of the Australian Council Educational 

Research (ACER). ACER’s Progressive Achievement approach is used in 

thousands of schools in Australia and around the world. The approach focuses on 

assessing and monitoring student growth over time and is underpinned by an 

understanding that students of the same age and in the same year of school can be at very 

different points in their learning and development. 

 

Currently we complete the Spelling, Reading, Maths 

and eWrite (Years 4-7), adding one subject per year in 

order to get a complete picture of the progress made 

per year in as many learning areas as possible. 

 

All of the standardised testing that is conducted at St Peters is informed by a growth 

mindset. We use the results to tailor teaching to the needs of the individual learner to 

advance the progress of all our students, regardless of their starting point. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the Standardised testing or any other curriculum 

matters, please make a time to see me or your child’s classroom teacher. 

 

Bronwyn Wilson 

PYP Coordinator  

Primary Years Programme (PYP) 



 

 

Library News 

Parents, our end of year STOCKTAKE is fast approaching.  This is to let everyone know when all school 

resources need to be returned to school. 
 

If your child has library books they need to be returned to the Library by Wednesday 28th November (Week 

7). 
 

If your child uses readers and or R/1 card sets please make sure they are returned to their classroom by 

Wednesday 5th December (Week 8). 
 

The Library will be closed for borrowing from Monday, 26th November (Week 7). As of this date we are open 

for library lessons and returns only. This is in preparation for the whole school Stocktake, which starts on 

Friday 30th November. 
 

Students are encouraged to bring their own reading material to school for silent 

reading in the classroom. However, please make sure they are named as we do get 

unnamed items “returned” to the library. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation at this very busy time of year. 

 

Mrs Sharon Smith, Resource Centre. 

 

BOOK CLUB ORDERS  
 

Last issue for 2018 
 
 
  

The last issue for 2018 has gone home with students today.  Inside there are lots of great book bargains to 

choose from. All the students’ favourite books and some new ones can be found inside. 

  

Due date for ALL orders is Thursday 22nd November. This will allow time for processing and delivery 

before the end of the school year. 

  

If you wish your order to be kept as a “CHRISTMAS SURPRISE” please use the GIFT option available 

when placing orders with Scholastic. 

 

If you feel the need to be DOUBLY SURE that your order doesn’t get delivered to your child/ren please 

email Sharon and let her know. sharon.smith@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au 

  

Please use the Linked Online Ordering Payment platform available on the Scholastic website.   

Instructions can be found in the catalogue. 

Lost Property 

A number of parents are reporting that their child/ren have lost property items, 

particularly sports jackets.   

Please check your childõs bag and at home to see if they may have inadvertently 

picked up an item belonging to someone else and, if so, please return it to the 

school office.  Thank you   

mailto:sharon.smith@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au
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Management of Medications at School 

St Peters school follows the DECD policies in the management of medications. To ensure the safe 

administration of medicines to our students it is important we follow the safety guidelines listed 

below.  

 

Please read the recommendations and comply with the guidelines if your child requires regular or 

irregular medications at school. 

 

Where feasible, students are encouraged to take medication outside of school hours, eg Three times per day can 

be taken in the morning before school, afternoon straight after school and bedtime. If medication needs to be 

taken at school students will be supervised in managing this process themselves (where capable) or will be given 

the medication by school office staff. A student should not take his or her first dose of a new medication at 

school. They should be supervised by the family or health professional in case of an allergic reaction.  

 

 Medication must be provided in the original pharmacist container with directions on the label.  

 

 The student’s name must be on the original label.  

 

 Medication must be stored safely and so needs to be taken to the school office and given to a school office 

staff member for storage in a secure locked cupboard. This should be handed from adult to adult.  

 

 Students must have a Medication authority form filled out by a doctor and the parent / guardian. The 

doctor’s authority instructions must match those on the pharmacy label of the container. (Medication 

authority forms are available on the St Peters’ website.) 

 

 A maximum of a week’s supply is to be provided at any time (except asthma/anaphylaxis medication).  

 

 It is the parent / guardian’s responsibility to provide the required medication. Staff will fill in the medication 

log and will notify parents if students fail to take their required medication.  

 

 Documentation of administration on a medication log will be completed by the school office staff member 

supervising or giving the medication (or by the classroom teacher). 

 

 Medication stored in the First Aid cupboard must be prescribed by a doctor for an individual student for a 

period of time specified. This ensures the medication is medically warranted. 

 

Analgesics: 

Analgesics and other medications which can be purchased over the counter without a prescription should also be 

prescribed if staff are to be asked to supervise their administration. It should be noted that analgesics can mask signs 

and symptoms of serious illness or injury and should not, therefore, be used as a standard first aid strategy by a first aider.  

SPLASH Day—Friday 30 November 
We are looking forward to our annual swimming carnival 

(SPLASH Day) in a few weeks time.  

Save the date for Friday 30 November and join us at the Unley 

Swimming Centre from 9.00am - midday for a day of aquatic 

fun.  

You should have already received lunch order information (due 

tomorrow Friday 16 November).  

Please look out for more detail about the day on Skoolbag in 

the days ahead.  

We will be needing some parent help at the pool, so please let 

your child's teacher know if you are available. 



 

 

St Peters Lutheran School,  

where the message of Jesus Christ 

is communicated and celebrated,  

is a caring, supportive learning 

community  

that encourages global 

consciousness, responsible action 

and life-long learning. 

Diary Dates Term 4 

(for your calendar!) 

71 Cumming Street 

BLACKWOOD  SA  5051 

St Peters Lutheran 
School Blackwood 

Phone: 8278 0800 

Fax: 8370 0414 

Email:  

admin@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au 

Weôre on the webé 
  www.stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au 

These dates are subject to change so please 
make sure you check them regularly in 
newsletters and via the Skoolbag app. 

 
 

 
 
 

St Peters Lutheran Church  
 

 

 

 

 

Services each Sunday at 10.00am 

 

 

 

 

ALL WELCOME 
 

 Week 5 (Monday 12/11) 

Mon 12/11 PE Week 

  —Fri 16/11 

 

Week 6 (Monday 19/11) 

Thu 22/11 Principal’s Tour (9am) 

 

Week 7 (Monday 26/11) 

Fri 30/11 SPLASH Day  

 

Week 8 (Monday 3/12) 

Tue 4/12 School Council Meeting (7pm) 

Wed 5/12 Year 4-7 Surf Life Saving 

Thu 6/12 Year 4-7 Surf Life Saving 

Fri 7/12 Blackwood Christmas Pageant 

 

Week 9 (Monday 10/12) 

Mon 10/12 ELC End of Year Christmas Concert  

   & Graduation 

Tue 11/12 Last day of Term 4 for students  

    (ELC-Year 7) 

 End of Year Service (7pm) 

Wed 12/12 Mathematics Assessment Interviews 

 

 



 

 



 

 


